
 

ST. ANTONY OF EGYPT EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
10239 Old Frontier Road   
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The Rev. Bill Fulton, Vicar 
 

Glad Tidings 
July 2016 

Vicar’s Voice 

 
It's nearly time for our annual Barn Sale! It's not just a fundraiser – over the years, the Barn Sale has be-
come one of the defining events for St. Antony's, with many memories and associations from years past. It 
has helped form a sense of community for us, as we have worked together to bring off this signature event. 
 
This year the Barn Sale is scheduled for Friday and Saturday, August 5-6. Because we're moving from our old 
property, this is our last Barn Sale in this barn. So we have a chance to give the Barn Sale a last hurrah. 
We'll gather “gently used items” to display for sale in the barn and the modular, and we'll offer refresh-
ments and baked goods. I hope the weather will cooperate! 
 
My thanks to Penny Whitney, our Bishop's Warden, who is helping to organize the Barn Sale this year.      
Penny's positive energy and goodwill makes working with her a pleasure. We're still looking for someone to 
organize the Boutique, our “specialty” store. If you're interested, please contact Penny. My thanks to all 
who have signed up on the big board in the narthex. If you haven't signed up yet, please join the move-
ment! 
 
The following week, on August 14, we'll celebrate with our annual picnic and outdoor worship on our new 
property. Again this year, we'll join together with the members of New Fellowship Church and renew our 
friendships. Bring a chair and something to share for the picnic. If the weather blesses us with a balmy  
summer day again this year, it will be a day to remember. My thanks to all who help plan, set up, partici-
pate, and clean up for the picnic. 
 
As we enter summer time, we relax some of our scheduling at church so we can have time to enjoy God's 
creation in other ways. I hope you'll have time this summer for sitting in the sun, walking along the beach, 
hiking in the forest, enjoying picnics, exploring our beautiful country, reconnecting with family, and finding 
time to recharge and refresh your soul. May God bless us this summer. 
 
 

Summer  
Blessings 



Communications  

 
Learning from others is a sign of good communications. This month, being it is our country's birthday 
month, it might be helpful to review George Washington's Prayer for the United States.  
 

[It is inscribed on a plaque in St. Paul's Chapel in New York City and at Pohick Episcopal Church, Fairfax 
County, Virginia, where George Washington was a vestryman from 1762 to 1784.] 
 

"Almighty God; We make our earnest prayer that Thou wilt keep the United States in Thy Holy pro-
tection; and Thou wilt incline the hearts of the Citizens to cultivate a spirit of subordination and 
obedience to Government; and entertain a brotherly affection and love for one another and for their 
fellow Citizens of the United States at large, and particularly to their brethren who have served in 
the Field. 
 

And finally that Thou wilt most graciously be pleased to dispose us all to do justice, to love mercy, 
and to demean ourselves with that Charity, humility, and pacific temper of mind which were the 
Characteristics of the Divine Author of our blessed Religion, and without a humble imitation of whose 
example in these things we can never hope to be a happy nation. 
 

Grant our supplication, we beseech Thee, through Jesus 
Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
Happy 240th Birthday America. 

 
>> 2 Corinthians 3:17. Now the Lord is the Spirit, and where the                                             

Spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom. << 
 
Courtesy of the St. Antony's   Communications Team 

Parish Life 

 
Baseball with the Vicar - Play ball! Join Father Bill and fellow parishioners for a game between the Kitsap 
Blue Jackets and Bellingham Bells at the Kitsap Fairgrounds on Saturday, 2 July. Meet in the parking lot at 
5:30 pm for a tailgate party; game begins at 6:35 p.m. This is is a family friendly event, with activities for 
children.  
 

The sign up sheet is in the narthex, and group price for tickets is $7.50 apiece, which includes a premium 
seat, hot dog, pop corn and water. Pay Loretta McGinley for tickets at the Fairgrounds on the day of the 
event. Call 360-649-1399 if you have any questions. 
 

Neighborhood Ministry Groups - Last month the North Kitsap Group enjoyed a progressive dinner hosted by 
3 of our church members (appetizers, main dish, dessert at three different homes). If you are unsure which 
group you belong to, contact Mark or Gail Westin. This ministry is a great way to get to know one another 
better in an 
informal setting outside church. 
 

Cards to parishioners in need - The Bishop’s Committee would like to send cards to parishioners who are      
recovering from serious illness, surgery or recently bereaved. Contact the parish office to advise of anyone 
who may appreciate receiving a card of prayerful support from the BC. 
 

Church Picnic - Save the date! The annual picnic will be on our new property on Sunday, 14 August. New      
Fellowship Church will once again be invited to share the festivities. Be on the lookout for opportunities to 
help out. 
 
Submitted by Loretta McGinley 



Lord’s Diner 

 
It is once again time for St. Antony to serve at the Lord’s Diner. The Lord’s Diner is located in the lower 
level of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Bremerton.  The lunchtime meal is served every Saturday and is 
available to anyone who desires a hot meal. 
 

Volunteers from St. Antony help prepare and serve the food and perform clean up on the second Saturday 
of every other month.  St. Antony is scheduled to perform these services again on Saturday, July 9, 2016. 
 

There is a sign-up sheet in the Narthex at St Antony for anyone interested in volunteering for this worthy 
cause.  The times for the various functions are stated on the sign-up sheet. 
 

If you want to volunteer, please sign your name on the sign-up sheet.  If you find you cannot work after 
having signed the sign-up sheet, please call the Church (698-0555) and have our secretary remove you 
name.  Thank you. 
 

We really need your help! 
 
John Steller, Lord’s Diner Coordinator 

Putt-Putt Golf Tournament  

 
Even though the turnout for the putt-putt golf    
outing was meager,  the monetary giving was very 
successful.  It was a fun day for those of us who did 
attend and we hope to have it again next year. 
 

Hopefully, the attendance will increase next 
year.  All money donated to St.Antony's Outreach 
program at the putt-putt outing will be given to   
local charities.  See you there next year. 
 
The Outreach Committee 
 
 

August 5th and 6th 

 
These are the dates of this year’s Barn Sale! 
While it is encouraging to see that some have 
signed up to help, we still need more people, and I 
know that we will have fun working together. 
 

At the time of this writing, we still lack coordina-
tors for the Boutique and the Bake Sale. Please 
consider how you can help with this important ef-
fort. 
 
Penny Whitney, Barn Sale Coordinator 
 

Barn Sale! 



Building Committee 

 
What a good presentation by Steve Rice of Rice Fergus Miller-Architects Sunday June 12th.  The design of the 
church is complete.  Steve presented the design and explained the thoughts the Design Committee used to 
reach the final design.  During the meetings of the Design Committee many compromises were made to 
keep the project on budget.  Many thanks to the members of the Design Committee and the architects for 
completing the design.  The next step was to apply for building permits.  I am happy to tell you that the 
permits have been submitted June 20th  and we have received notice from Kitsap County DCD that the    
permits are accepted as complete.  That means we delivered a full permit submittal with all the needed 
paperwork.  The county now has up to 90 days to review and approve the application. 
 
During the presentation on the 12th Steve Rice presented the plans for the Out Door Shelter to be located on 
the south side of the new church.  This space can be used for outside services, weddings, vacation bible 
school, festivals and many other activities.  The possibilities are exciting.  Currently the shelter is unfund-
ed.  All the timbers and the design have been generously donated by Steve Rice.  We are waiting to get cost 
of construction from our contractor.  When the Design Committee receives the cost to construct they will 
ask the Capital Campaign Committee to reach out to the congregation and others that may wish to donate 
to raising the shelter.  I am sure that you will be impressed by the shelter when completed. 
 
We continue to “Build his field of dreams”, 
 
John Stockwell 
St. Antony of Egypt 
Building Chair 
360-405-1231 

A Note from Fr. Craig 

 
Dear friends, 
 
On behalf of the people of Faith Episcopal 
Church, I want to thank you for your generous 
gift to help us refurbish our parish hall. Your 
gift was especially meaningful to me personally. 
 

The love you have shown us will be a great help 
as we work to become the beacon of the light of 
Christ in Poulsbo. 
 

With gratitude and blessings, 
Craig 
 
P.S. I miss you guys! 

People’s Warden 

 
A big thank you to those of you who filled out and 
sent in the Mutual Ministry surveys. These are being 
tallied and will be gone over by the Bishop’s Commit-
tee very soon. 
 
In God’s Peace, 
Charles Smith 

Back to School Brigade 2016 

 
After the amazing success of Operation Home Front's Star Spangled Baby Shower event, St. Antony has been 
asked to help them again by hosting their Back to School Brigade 2016.  This event will be Friday August 
12th at St. Antony.  
 

Volunteers be needed the day before on August 11th also to help fill 300 back packs with school supplies 
provided by Operation Home Front and Dollar Tree stores. Then on Friday eligible and registered military 
families will come to St. Antony at ticketed times to pickup their filled back pack. Times for volunteers on 
Thursday and Friday will be decided later. Please help and join the fun. There will be a sign up sheet in the 
narthex and you can call Gail Westin if you have any questions. 



 
            July Birthdays 

 

01 Mary Zabinski 

01 Carrie Rivers 

02 Vivian Durfee 

04 Eamon Carlson 

07 Jacque Walker  

07 Bill Demmon 

08 Penny Whitney 

09 Donna Smith 

09 Larry Little 

10 David Sorrell 

13 Roger Zabinski 

13 Robert Hoag 

14 Caiden Carlson 

14 Jim Foley 

15 Jean Miller 

17 Samuel Stockton 

20 Chad Reeder 

21 Eleanor Brook 

21 Herbert Hammond 

22 Vicki Samples 

22 Nancy Ladenberger 

26 Janet Steller 

28 Charles Moorhead 

 
                July Anniversaries 

 

4 Jim & Holly Foley 

07 Jackie Vincent & Heather Carnocki 

14 Peter & Mardi Dawson 

22 Rev. Bill & Katy Fulton 

27 Roger & Mary Zabinski 

27 Rev. Dick & Maggie Scott 

Deadline for the August Glad Tidings is  
Tuesday, July 26th at 10:00 am. 
Please send all submissions to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. Thank you. 

Financial Report    

Income for May $18,762.24 Income for 2016 $86,681.82 

Expenses in May $15,638.97 Expenses for 2016 $83,651.42 

Net in May $3,123,27 Net for 2016 $3,030.40 

 New email address: 
 

Carol (Penney) Whitney 
penny1939@outlook.com 

 
 
 

(Please make a note in your directory.) 



 

July 2016 Schedule  

 
JOBS 

July 3 
7th Sunday after  

Pentecost/Proper 9 

July 10 
8th Sunday after  

Pentecost/Proper 10 

July 17 
9th Sunday after 

 Pentecost/Proper 11 

July 24 
10th Sunday after 

 Pentecost/Proper 12 

July 31 
11th Sunday after 

Pentecost/Proper 13 

EM 8 am Elizabeth Moorhead Ruth Lindstrum Donna Hilton Charles Smith Elizabeth Moorhead 

LC/OT & NT 8 am Lynda Loveday John Steller Norma Tipton Elizabeth Moorhead Ruth Lindstrum 

GREETER 8 am  Jim Smith Darrow Lindstrum Rod & Marin Mash `Lynda Loveday Donna Hilton 

      

EM 10 am Kathy Little  Mary Zabinski Charles Smith Peter Stockwell Shane Carlson 

LC/OT 10 am Shane Carlson Jim Foley Elizabeth Flagg Kathy Little Stu Smith 

LC/NT 10 am Gail Campbell-Ferguson Stu Smith Gail Campbell-Ferguson Ken Stephens  Jim Foley 

ACOLYTES  10 am 
 

Christina E. Kate Z. Benjamin W. 
Jason W. 

Christina W. 

Charles S. Benjamin W. 
Jason W. 

Christina W. 

GREETER 10 am Tovi Andrews Ray & Elizabeth Flagg Malcolm & Sylvia  Carole Nau Nancy Ladenberger 

USHER 10 am Shane Carlson Chris Crowson Ray Flagg Rich & Sarah Rogers Dave & Jan Peterson 

BPOD  Bill Demmon   Loretta McGinley       

COUNTERS Bill Cleveland 
Jacque Walker 

Nancy Ladenberger 
Bill Demmon 

Heidi Feenstra-Wilson 
Norma Tipton 

Jim Foley 
Bill Cleveland 

Bill Demmon 
Chris Crowson 

COFFEE HOUR Sarah Rogers Carolyn & Dave Sorrell The Wentworth Family Ray & Elizabeth Flagg Carrie Rivers 

Eucharistic Visitors Tovi Andrews Beth Rohlfing Kathy Little Loretta McGinley Tovi Andrews 

1st LESSON 2 Kings 5:1-14 Amos 7:7-17 Amos 8:1-12 Hosea 1:2-10 Hosea 11:1-11 

PSALM Psalm 30 Psalm 82 Psalm 52 Psalm 85 Psalm 107:1-9, 43 

2nd  LESSON Galatians 6:1-16 Colossians 1:1-14 Colossians 1:15-28 Colossians 2:6-19 Colossians 3:1-11 

GOSPEL Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 Luke 10:25-37 Luke 10:38-42 Luke 11:1-13 Luke 12:13-21 

 

Roster of Volunteers for Services 
If you cannot serve on your assigned Sunday, please call someone from this list. 
(A strike through a name means they are not available now but will be back.) 

 LECTORS 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
MINISTERS 

GREETERS COUNTERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

8 AM 8 AM 8 AM Bill Cleveland  (B)     Shane and Allison C. Heather C. 

Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Chris Crowson (CP) Chris Crowson Carleton M. 

Ruth Lindstrum Ruth Lindstrum Darrow Lindstrum Bill Demmon  (P)         Ray Flagg Christina E. 

Lynda Loveday Elizabeth Moorhead Lynda Loveday Jim Foley Pete Morris Chelsea R. 

Elizabeth Moorhead Bill Reeder Rod & Marin Mash Nancy Ladenberger (B) Rich & Sarah Rogers Drew W. 

John Steller Charles Smith Jim Smith Norma Tipton  (CP) Dave & Jan Peterson Mackenzie W. 

Norma Tipton  Jacque Walker Jacque Walker  (CP) Dave & Carolyn S. Benjamin W. 

Mardi Dawson (sub)   Heidi F.-Wilson (P)  Christina W. 

10 AM 10 AM 10 AM   Jason W. 

Gail C- Ferguson Carolyn Segrist Tovi Andrews   Aina Z. 

Elizabeth Flagg Shane Carlson Malcolm & Sylvia C.   Kate Z. 

Jim Foley Kathy Little Allison Carlson    

Kathy & Larry Little Charles Smith Ray & Elizabeth Flagg    

Carolyn Segrist Peter Stockwell Liz Haney    

Stu Smith Mary Zabinski Nancy Ladenberger     

Ken Stephens  Carole Nau    

Mike Wentworth      



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 

Vicar’s Day 
Off 

 
     

2 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 
5:30 pm 
  Baseball with  
  The Vicar 

3 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery  
   
   
 

4  
Independence                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Day 
9 am 
  Morning  
   Prayer 
 
 

5 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
 
 
 

6 
5:30 pm 
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 
 
 

 

7 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
7 pm  

 Building  
 Committee Mtg. 
 

8 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 
 
 
 

 

9 
10 am 

  Lord’s Diner 

1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

 

 

10  
 

8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery  
   

11 
9 am 
  Morning 
  Prayer 
4:30 pm 
  Outreach 
  Team Mtg. 
5 pm 
  Contemplative 
  Prayer  
  Service 

12 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Standing Committee 

13 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 

14 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
6:30 pm 
  Bishop’s  
  Committee  
  Meeting 

15 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 
 
 

16 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 
 

17  
18 8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery  
   
 

18    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
 

19 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
4 pm 
  Worship Planning  
  Meeting 
 
 

20 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 
   
 
   

21 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
 

                    

22 

Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 

23 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

24 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
  Nursery  
 

25    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
5 pm 
  Contemplative 
  Prayer  
  Service 

26 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
10 am 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline  

 
  

27 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 

28 

Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 

29 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 

30 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

31 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
  Nursery  

    9 am 
Barn Sale 

9 an 
Barn Sale 

 
July 2016 



 

St. Antony’s Episcopal Church 
10239 Old Frontier Road,  

P O BOX 2822 
Silverdale, Washington 98383  

 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and 
welcoming people who worship God,  

grow in Christ, and serve others. 
  

Gather, Grow, and Go! 


